KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES OF MEETING MARCH 10, 2009

Members Present: Jean Martin, Jeannie Gordon, Jackie Phillips, Linda Newton, Lore Eccleston, Irene Barber and Pat Slachetka.

The meeting convened at 10:05 a.m. with a prayer said by Jean Martin.

The minutes of our February 10th meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Report was given by Jeannie Gordon. The Proposed Budget for 2009-2010 was finely tuned and approved for Jeannie to finalize and hand into Town Hall. A copy of that revised Financial Report will be distributed to all members.

AWARDS DINNER DISCUSSIONS:

FOOD: Caterer had been notified that we would have at least 85 dinner guests (*NOTE: updated figure as of date of typing these minutes will be 89).

A check from Town Hall must be available upon delivery of the food. Pat Slachetka will be at the Center to receive the food and pay the bill.

INVOCATION: Frances has contacted the minister from the Lutheran Church. SET-UP/DECORATIONS: Lore and Pam are responsible and have their plans completed.

PROGRAM: Jeannie Gordon will have this accomplished and turned into Town Hall for them to print. A mock-up model was available for all members to approve. The program looks great!

CAKE(S): Jean Martin will order and pick up three cakes.

PUBLICITY: Linda Newton has contacted the Island Gazette to request they attend in order to take pictures. Maybe we can get something in the Snow's Cut Magazine also. Linda will check on that.

CLEAN-UP: All members are asked to remain after the dinner to clean-up the Center.

PLAQUES/CERTIFICATE: Jeannie, Pat, Linda and Irene all went to Coastal Engraving in order to specify the correct spellings, fonts to be used, and the layout of the plaques for our Lifetime and Annual Awardees and to choose a new look for the one Certificate. We also gave special attention to the special plaque to honor our "Dancing Queen" - Anne "Jerry" Hennessey Smith.

The meeting ended at approximately 11:45 a.m.

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING WILL BE APRIL 14, 2009

Respectfully submitted by

Patricia Slachetka,

If you will not be in attendance at a meeting, please notify one of our members. Thank you